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Are you getting excited about Quilt Plano 

2016 yet? Last month was the kickoff for the 

show and thanks to all of you that signed up 

to work a shift, we are well on our way to 

staffing the event! For those of you that 

haven't signed up yet, or if you're new to the 

guild, let me just say that working the event 

is the quickest ( and most fun) way to get 

involved in the guild.  Yes, the show is a lot of work but so rewarding 

and a great way to get to know other members. Plus, you'll receive 

one day free admission to the show! If you work setup - and we still 

need more volunteers for this - you'll have an opportunity to see the 

quilt entries before any one else!   But if you're still unsure about all 

the shifts & times,  come talk to me at our guild meeting and we'll 

find the perfect spot for you! I promise, you won't regret signing up to 

work and will make many memories & friends in the process. 

 

Pam Wingate 

Guild President 

 

SHOW ENTRIES DUE AT JUNE MEETING 

 

 

 

 

Quilt Plano 2016 and Quilters Guild of Plano 
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QUILT PLANO 2016—ROSE DAVIS 

Quilt Plano 2016  will be here before we know it.  
Make sure you have your calendar marked in  
really big letters — August 12 and 13th.  Then  
tell all your family and friends to put it on their  
calendars too.  Pre-sale tickets are going to begin 
in June.  It’s going to be an event to  
remember!!! 
 
The official kick-off was at our May Guild Meeting 
along with sampling of some of the Show Demos.   
Sign-ups were good, but there is still a lot of  
room for YOU!  We will continue sign-ups at our 
June and July meetings — the sooner you sign-
up the better.  And each time you sign-up for a 
shift at the show, you can add your name for a 
chance to win a special gift. 
 
Have you seen our 2016 Raffle Quilt?  Did you 
know that the purpose of the raffle quilt is to help 
pay for our speakers and workshops.  You have a 
great opportunity to help sell raffle tickets.  If each 
member sells just one packet (24 tickets), we will 
have a great year.  A good majority have already 
picked up their packet, but there are still many 
that have not.  You still have time — pick your 
packet up at either the June or July Guild  
meeting. 
 

QUILT ENTRY DEADLINE: JUNE 9TH  
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COMMON THREADS AD RATES 

Half Page: Quarter Page: Business Card: 
1 month = $40 1 month = $25 1 month = $15 
3 months = $90 3 months = $60 3 months = $35 
 

Please make ads in “jpg” files and email to Lynne Fritsche at 
media@qgplano.org.  

 

TAQG NEWS— 

SHERRY WORLEY 

Donna Petrick, Dolores Williams and I are 
working down to the wire on Rally Day 2016.  We 
hope this will be one of the best.  Kimberly Einmo 
is an entertaining speaker and a great teacher.  
We hope that you will be able to attend.  Rally 
Day is July 9 at Mimosa Lane Baptist Church at 
1233 N. Beltline Rd., Mesquite Texas 75149.  
Doors will open at 9:00am with the program 
starting at 10:00am.  Please remember to bring 
your membership card for free admittance.  If you 
have friends who are not TAQG guild members 
the fee for entry is $5.00 each. 
 
June will be the last month to purchase lunch 
tickets for Rally Day.  If you are not sure if you 
purchased one, check with Sherry.  June is also 
the last month to purchase Pre Rally Day Raffle 
tickets.  The winners will be drawn on July 8th 
near the end of the workshop.  There are spaces 
available in the Mystery Workshop July 12 in 
Arlington.  You may still go on the waiting list for 
the other classes. 

QUILT PLANO 2016 VENDOR SUPPORT— 

DONNA PETRICK 

We have a wonderful quilt show planned for this 
year.  Our vendors are an important part of the 
show.  They bring so much to tempt us and we  
just have to add to our stash, or make a special 
project, or just enjoy a new look, gadget, or tool.   
 
Those vendors do need a break for lunch and 
personal needs.  Please volunteer to help our 
vendors.  Dolores and I need you to sign up for 
just a short time to help relieve the vendor.   
They are so appreciative.    
 
We do not have anyone yet for Saturday and we 
still need one more for Friday. 
 
Thank you to all of you who did sign up for Vendor 
Sign-In and Friday’s Vendor Support. 

QUILT PLANO REGISTRATION— 

LYNNE FRITSCHE 

Don’t forget to turn in your entry forms for Quilt 
Plano 2016!  The guild meeting on June 9th is the 
deadline, or you can beat the rush by mailing them 
to me at the address on the form. It takes a little 
effort to get the form filled out – measuring the 
quilt, looking up the pattern source, taking a photo 
– but it’s not really all that painful. If the photo part 
is a problem, just bring the quilts to the guild 
meeting and I will take the photo for you.   
 
The members and guests who come to our show 
really want to see lots of quilts – simple, 
complicated, traditional, artsy, modern, new and 
different, classic, first efforts, and masterworks. 
You’ve worked hard on those quilts, so fill out the 
forms and let the local quilting community enjoy 
seeing your work. Just do it! 

mailto:media@quiltersguildofplano.org
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GUILD ACTIVITIES— 

DONNA PETRICK 

2017 Annual Retreat 
Help Please!!  At the April meeting, someone gave 
us $50 cash towards their payments for the 2017 
retreat.  Evidently, neither of us wrote it down.  
Who paid cash in April?? Please call me to let me 
know. 
 
With the exception of this $50, payments and 
balances are posted on the web site.  To check 
your information, sign in to the web page, click on 
Activities, Retreat and Retreat Records.  If you 
have any questions or changes, please notify the 
committee right away. 
 

Day Retreat 
Our next day retreat will be June 10, 11 & 12, 
2016, held in conjunction with the guild workshop 
with Grace Errea.  Building will be open Friday 
morning at 8:30 am with the workshop starting at 
9:00 am.  Since it is the second Friday of the 
month, we will again have to take our items out of 
the building on Friday at 5:00 pm.   Saturday the 
building will be open again at 8:30 am, class at 
9:00 am.  But we can stay until 9:00 pm that night.  
Sunday the building will be open at 9:00 am and 
we can stay until 5:00 pm.  The cost is $35 for the 
three days.  If you wish to join us for the day 
retreat, please let me know.  Space may be limited 
depending on the number of people taking the 
workshop. 

QUILT PLANO 2016 SPECIAL EXHIBITS— 

JANET CARVER & JEANNE SMITH 

Special Exhibits needs you!  This year Special 
Exhibits will include projects from our guild 
workshop classes, the Round Robin Quilt 
Challenge and projects from the Art Quilters of 
Plano.  We had wonderful feedback from the 2015 
Special Exhibits – let’s give the public another 
great show!!!  Remember, these are examples of 
what we have learned this past year and they are 
not judged. 
 
You can print an entry form from the guild website.  

Go to “Quilt Plano 2016” and then select “Special 

Exhibits”.  Only one form is needed even if you 

have multiple projects.  Bring the completed form 

to the June 9th guild meeting or mail to Jeanne 

Smith 6112 Prestwick Drive, McKinney TX 75070.  

Completed projects will be delivered on August 9th 

to the Plano Centre.  If you have any questions, 

contact Jeanne Smith at 972-547-0920. 
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MEMBERSHIP—JANE SCHWARZ 

 

 

COMMUNITY SERVICE— 

LADAWN DALLEY 

Donna Weiler renewed her membership at the 
May meeting. Welcome back‼ her email is: 
jweiler2@verizon.net  
 
Jean Middleswarth joined our group at the May 
meeting, she lives in Oklahoma and we are very 
happy to have her‼ Her email is:  
jmfabricstash@yahoo.com  
 
If I have missed anyone, please let me know and  
I will be sure you are identified in the next  
newsletter! 
 
Nametags: Please remember to wear your 
name badges to receive a ticket for the door  
prizes. The name badges are a really great way for 
each of us to get to know each other better. I know 
that I am still putting faces to names and it is just a 
delightful way to enjoy the meeting even more! 
 
Hospitality: Please see Martha Jones, or any of 
us at the membership table, if you would like  
information on any of our many groups in the guild. 
We will be very happy to help get you in touch with 
the group leaders! 
 
Birthdays in June: Happy Birthday Ladies‼ 
 
Kathy Scott — June 1st 
Virginia Slater—June 6th 
Mary Lou Smith—June 6th 
Pat Walker — June 8th 
Sarah Krauss — June 12th 
Lynnette Maytubby — June 14th 
Dolores Williams — June 19th 
Marsha Meeks—June 21st 
Marie Flanders — June 22nd 
Lindy Geisler — June 22nd 
Barb Maki — June 24th 
Debbie Jeffers — June 25th 
Pat Young — June 26th 
Maria Eakin — June 27th 
Wanda Lerma — June 27th 
 
 

It was so fun to collect a big pile of quilts at the 
meeting! Thank you, thank you, thank you! I 
was able to donate to three of our chosen  
organizations: The Turning Point Rape Crisis 
Center, My Friend's Place, and the PISD  
Student Aged Parent Program.  
 
Now, schools are out, crazy weather is  
hopefully behind us, and a long, lazy summer 
full of sewing is ahead of us, right? Please 
make sewing a quilt or two for community  
service part of your summer plans. Use it as  
an opportunity to learn a new skill or try a  
new technique! 
 
If an actual quilt is too much right now, consider 
making a few "cuddles" or "huggies." These are 
the little fat quarter sized quilts that we donate 
to the children's hospital. They are given to chil-
dren coming in for MRI's or cat scans. It's just a 
little soft something for them to hold onto, and 
it's not so big as to get in the way.  We don't 
have any kits made up for these, but any kid-
themed or kid-friendly fabric will do. If you have 
questions about making them, please call me or 
Aggie Mesazaros. We will gladly talk you 
through it. 
 
Also, if you were at the meeting, you heard 
Monica Hendewerk tell us about a plan to help 
get all those tops in our community service  
storage quilted and ready to be donated. More 
details will follow as we firm up our plans, but I 
promise it will be fun! There will be some  
wonderful door prizes too! So keep that in  
mind for sometime in September! 
 
Please remember to record your service hours 
on the website. Hours include any time you 
spend on community service projects, including 
travel time to and from community sew days. 
 
Happy Summer and Happy Sewing! 
LaDawn Dalley  
Community Service 

mailto:jweiler2@verizon.net
mailto:jmfabricstash@yahoo.com
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Quilt Plano 2016 

 
Show lunch tickets are now available for Volunteers and Vendors. 

 
Menu is the same for both Friday and Saturday 

Cost: $7.00/day—Complimentary Tea and Coffee will be available. 
 

Choose one of the following for each day: 
Southwestern Turkey Wrap with Deli Chips 

OR 
Garden Salad with Grilled Chicken and Vinaigrette Dressing 

 
ALL ORDERS MUST BE MADE IN ADVANCE 

See Rose Davis for tickets 
(Last available day for purchase is July Guild Meeting) 

 
PLEASE NOTE: there can be no exchanges or substitutions. 
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She will give a lecture on The Value of "Value" at our 
meeting.  There will be two workshops with Grace—
Cut Away Appliqué workshop on June 10 and on 
June 11 Creative Threadwork—Drawing and 
Painting with Thread.  Visit her website http://
www.amazingquiltsbygrace.com for a preview of the 
beautiful quilts she has created. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For July we have MJ Fielek with her Bucket List 
Quilts presentation at the meeting and also on 
July 14 (before the meeting) her Workshop  
on Orphan Block and Leftovers Quilts. 
 

Your cell phone number and email are particularly 
important so we can reach you in the event of any 
last minute changes. 
 

Bring Completed Form to a Meeting, or mail to: 
 

Dena Smith 
1402 Marlboro Ln 

Richardson, TX 75082 
 

Name: __________________________________ 

Address:  ________________________________ 

City and Zip:  _____________________________ 

Phone:  _________________________________ 

Email:  __________________________________ 
 

  

TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED:  ______________ 
 

 

Workshops Fees: $50/day for members 
   $60/day for non-members 

 
Member Bonus!! 

Advance Registration and Multi-day Discounts 
 

 Prepayment of registrations received 35 days 
prior to the scheduled event, entitles members to 
take a $5.00 discount with each prepaid workshop. 
If you take both days offered by the instructor you 
may take an additional $5.00 discount.  Members 
can take two days of classes from a national 
teacher for $85.00.  

 

See the guild website at www.qgplano.org and 
go to the Programs page (on the Activities tab) for 
more information.  Fees are refundable only in the 
event the speaker cancels her appearance.  
Questions may be directed to the workshop 
coordinator.  Refer to our website for current email. 
 Supply lists may be printed from the website.  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS—PEGGY BURRELL, DENA SMITH & LISA OWNBY 

Instructor Class Day Date 

        

        

        

       
 
 
 
Our speaker for June is Grace 
Errea.  A fiber artist, designer, 
quilter, and author, Grace J. Errea, 
began quilting in 2000.   

 
Her art focuses on the depiction of inspiring scenes 
in a value based contemporary-realistic manner.  
She feels very fortunate to have many of her first 
quilts become exhibited in juried shows and be 
recognized for their innovation in technique and 
depiction of nature and people.   
 
Grace designs quilt patterns for Hoffman of 
California Fabrics in Mission Viejo, CA.  Her 
patterns can be found in prestigious catalogs such 
as Keepsake Quilting, Nancy’s Notions, and 
Hancock of Paducah.  She is the author of the 
C&T book entitled:  Impressionist Appliqué and 
Exploring Value and Design to Create Artistic 
Quilts. 
 
 

http://www.amazingquiltsbygrace.com
http://www.amazingquiltsbygrace.com
http://www.qgplano.org
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Membership Name Badges 
Presented to you by The Best Fabric Friends Quilt Bee Group 
Pattern & Instructions by Jane Schwarz 

Supplies: 
1/4 yard Rip Stop Nylon or the fabric of your choice, we used black 
1/4 yard Craftex, or vinyl or any other fabric that you want to use to display your name, we used a camel color 
1/4 yard Heavy Interfacing, I do not recommend fusing this, just sew it in 
1/4 yard Medium to Heavy Clear Vinyl 
1 pkg 1” wide Twill Tape in the color of your choice, or 1” wide Bias Tape (finishes the edges of the vinyl) 
1 pkg 3/4” wide Twill Tape in the color, or 3/4” wide Bias Tape (finishes the edges of the badges) 
2  3/4” D rings 
2 clips to attach your strap to the badge holder 
1 7” zipper, we used the Fashion Zippers that have a nice, lace edge 
1 Bumble Bee Charm in a natural Brass, we used Vintaj, these can be ordered online 
1 Jump Ring, for attaching the Bumble Bee Charm 
 
Cut 4 pieces of Rip Stop 6” X 9” (front, back and interior Badge holder) 
Cut 1 piece of Rip Stop 6” X 4” (pen or pencil pocket) 
Cut 2 pieces of Heavy Interfacing 6” X 9” (adds body to the Badge Holder) 
Cut 1 piece of clear vinyl 6” X 8” (front pocket) 
Cut 1 piece of clear vinyl 6” X 4” (back pocket) 
 
Front of Badge:  
Sew 2 pieces of Rip Stop together with 1 piece of the interfacing sandwiched in between the two layers using a 
1/8” seam. I stitched all 4 edges separately. The sides were stitched top to bottom, then the bottom edge from side 
to side and then the top edge from side to side. By stitching each edge individually, the fabric tends to stay flat 
better. 
Sew Twill tape across one 6” edge of the 6” X 8” clear vinyl piece, this is now the top of your clear vinyl pocket.  
Using tissue paper between the vinyl and the sewing machine, sew the 6” X 8” piece of clear vinyl to the front part 
of the badge using a 1/8” seam. Match the bottom of the clear vinyl edge with the rip stop fabric, the clear vinyl 
should be about 1” shorter than the rip stop at the top edge. This completes the front of the badge. 
  
 
Front    Back 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CONTINUED ON PAGE 9 
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Membership Name Badges 
Presented to you by The Best Fabric Friends Quilt Bee Group 
Pattern & Instructions by Jane Schwarz                                                   Continued from Page 8                                                         

Back of Badge:  
Sew 2 pieces of Rip Stop together with 1 piece of the interfacing sandwiched in between two layers of Rip Stop 
using a 1/8” seam 
 
Sew a strip of Twill tape across one 6” edge of the 6” X 4” clear vinyl piece, this becomes the top of your clear 
vinyl pocket that will hold your membership card(s).  
 
Take the 6” X 4” piece of rip stop and fold in half so that it is 6” tall by 2” wide. Draw a line down the middle of 
the fold. Open this out and sew to the clear vinyl. Stitch a second time 1/8” closer to the side of the vinyl 
 
Sew the pocket to the bottom of the back rip stop section, this forms a clear vinyl pocket and a pocket for a pen 
or pencil. Stitch both sides of the pen/pencil pocket. 
 
Finish the top edges of the rip stop, I just folded a piece of 3/4” twill tape around the top edge so that it’s fin-
ished nicely on the inside. Open the two pieces flat, if you are using a lace-edged zipper, the pieces should be 
face up. Attach the zipper to the top edge. The zipper will be longer than the width of the badge holder, be sure 
to leave enough of the zipper to tuck into the twill tape that will go around the outside and finish the edges.  
 
Using tissue paper as necessary, bind the edges of the badge holder, finishing the top edges nicely. Attach the 
D rings through the twill tape.  
 
Create your strap, attach the clips and attach to your badge holder. 
Using the jump ring, attach your Bumble Bee charm to the zipper pull. 
 
Create an interior insert for the front of your badge holder. It is designed so that you may have as many different 
inserts as you wish to make. Our group machine embroidered inserts on Craftex, this is the same material that 
Levi uses to create the labels on their jeans. You could also piece an insert, or anything you wish. It is your 
badge holder! 
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MAY GENERAL MEETING MINUTES—PAM CARROLL 

General Meeting—May 12, 2016 
 
President Pam Wingate called the meeting to 
order at 6:45PM.  She asked if there were any 
changes to the minutes.  There were none; they 
were approved as submitted.  She asked if there 
were any changes to the financial report.  There 
were none; it was approved as submitted.   
 
Committee reports were as follows: 
 
LaDawn Dalley reported that the Carrolton com-
munity service sew day for this month is May 21 
from 10-2 at The Old Craft Store.  In June it will 
be on the 25th, and August will be on the 27th.  
Contact Sandy Buttine for more info.  There will 
be stocking kits available soon.  LaDawn has six 
afghans and three quilts for the rape crisis cen-
ter.  Donations will be delivered for the PISD pro-
gram graduation party on the 18th. 
 
We have a lot of finished quilt tops. Since Octo-
ber we have donated 88 finished quilts.  Monica 
Hendewerk reported there will be a Day Retreat 
at the Game Center in September to quilt as 
many as possible.  The goal is to finish fifty.  
Date to be determined.   
 
Donna Petrick said that the Dallas Guild was pre-
sent with their raffle quilt and that they had tick-
ets for sale.  She also announced that there will 
be a Day Retreat in June on the Friday, Saturday 
and Sunday of the second weekend. 
 
Peggy Burrell said this Friday’s workshop had 
been cancelled, but there were openings for the 
Saturday one.  She gave information on upcom-
ing workshops. 
 
Aggie Meszaros reported she had turned in 55 
donated cuddle quilts to Children’s Hospital, but 
we need more volunteers to make them. 
 
Pat Wiant announced TAQG Rally Day is July 9, 
and Kimberly Einmo is the speaker.  Pam Win-
gate showed her quilt made from one of Kimber-
ly’s patterns.   
 
Jeanne Smith talked about Special Exhibits at 
the show.  She requested anyone who has made 
a quilt for a workshop, a Round Robin Challenge, 

or an Art Quilters of Plano project enter them in 
Special Exhibits.  The forms must be in by June 9 
and the items turned in the Tuesday before the 
show. 
 
Mary Shannon said we had seventy-five mem-
bers, three guests, and one new member in at-
tendance.   
 
Valerie Salter thanked everyone for the mini-quilts 
turned in and showed them. 
 
Pam Wingate said we are required to select a 
nominating committee at the May meeting.  Those 
who volunteer for the committee cannot take a 
board position.  Monica Hendewerk, Ginny Cher-
ry, MJ Fielek, Mary Skoritowski, and Denise 
Green volunteered.  Jeanne Vogel and Karen 
Bethel will be alternates.   
 
The President adjourned the meeting at 7:30PM 
and introduced our Show Chair, Rose Davis, who 
did the roll-out for the Quilt Plano Show August 12
-13, 2016.  She announced we will have over 300 
quilts displayed and urged everyone to participate.  
She reviewed the schedule for the week of the 
show and discussed the need for members to sign 
up as the entire show is done by volunteers.  Pre-
view night is Thursday, August 11, and only mem-
bers and their immediate family will be admitted.  
The show will include a Children’s Project Room, 
a Project Linus room, a mini-auction and several 
demos done by members.  She urged all to do 
minis as this is a big fundraiser.  The biggest 
source of funds is the raffle quilt, and each mem-
ber is asked to sell tickets.   
 
Show shirts are available to order.  Lunch tickets 
are available and must be prepaid.  Pam Wingate 
said there will be a wrap-up party after the show 
and anyone who does twenty or more volunteer 
hours can attend.  Date and place to be an-
nounced later.   
 
Rose Davis then announced that Kena Leszcynski 
will be the new VP-Education.  Kena discussed 
the demos that will be offered at the Show and 
introduced Pam Wingate, Rose-Clair Fletcher, and 
Monica Hendewerk who then gave their demon-
strations for the guild.   
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President; 
     Pam Wingate called the meeting to order at  
6:30 PM.   
     Those present were Pam Wingate, LaDawn 
Dalley, Dena Smith, Donna Petrick, Lynne Fritsche, 
Rose Davis, Pam Carroll, Peggy Burrell, Jane 
Schwarz, Lisa Ownby and Tina Connolly. 
     The minutes and treasurer’s report were 
approved without changes.   
     Pam Wingate said our Guild’s 35th anniversary is 
coming up in 2017, and we will need to get 
volunteers to make a quilt to commemorate it.  It 
was decided that some of the previous anniversary 
quilts will be brought to a meeting so the members 
can see them. 
 
Membership:   
     Jane Schwarz said that she will assume this 
position in October.   
 
Programs:   
     Donna Petrick said that the TAQG database now 
shows what speakers are available. 
     Dena Smith said that if we have a speaker who 
provides two half-day workshops, she will only 
charge half the price of a full day workshop for one 
half-day workshop.  Two half-day workshops will be 
the price of a full day workshop.  
 
Community Service: 
     LaDawn Dalley reported that donations are 
needed for the PISD graduation program in May.  
Many Christmas stockings were made at the day 
retreat in April. 
Guild Activities:   
     Donna Petrick asked the board to approve a 
quilting day at the Game Center to work on quilting 
the prepared community service tops. The cost 
would be $150.  It was approved. 
 
Quilt Show:   
     Rose Davis talked about the Face Book page for 
the show.  Tee shirts are now on sale for $13 with 
an additional cost of $10 to add the bling.  

 

APRIL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES—PAM CARROLL 

Volunteers will have to work four hours in order to 
get into the show free.  Rose said she will need a 
shadow next year to be able to take over as show 
chair in 2018.  Lunch tickets for the show will be 
available at the meeting in May at $7 each paid in 
advance.  
 
 
     Pam Wingate discussed plans for a wrap-up 
party after the show.  Invitations will be to the Show 
Committee, the Board of Directors and high-hour 
volunteers (hours to be determined).    
 
Other business: 
     No other business was brought forward. 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 8:10PM.   
 
Pam Carroll 
Secretary 
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MAY CASH FLOW COMPARISON 

CAROL LONG 

Bank Balance  $  95,436.65 
 

INFLOWS 

Administration: Bank Interest  5.26 

Media: Newsletter Ads          150.00 

Membership: Membership Dues         155.00 

Programs: Day Retreat           (50.00) 

Programs: Workshop          270.00 

Quilt Show: Raffle Ticket Sales         361.00 

Quilt Show: Registration            65.00 

Quilt Show: Sponsorship       1,250.00 

Quilt Show: Vendor Booth       1,640.00 

Retreat Fees          875.48 

 

TOTAL INFLOWS                            $    4,721.74 

 

Bank Balances                   03/31/16      4/30/16 

 Operating Account         31,248.23    32,159.12 

 Money Market Account  64,188.42    64,193.68 

                                     $ 95,436.65 $ 96,352.80 

 

To Do List: 
 
1. Turn in registration form. 

 
2. Finish Mini Quilt for Auc-

tion. 
 

3. Sell lots of Raffle Quilt  
Tickets. 
 

4. Sign-up to work a few shifts 
at the upcoming show. 
 

5. Invite family and friends to 
Quilt Plano 2016!!!!! 
 

6. Don’t forgot to buy your 
show lunch tickets.  Cost: 
$7/day. 

OUTFLOWS 

 Administrative: Bank Fees             10.00 

 Administrative: Insurance             50.00 

 Administrative: Service Pins          700.00 

 Administrative: Storage Unit          184.00 

 Community Service: 

     Service Quilt Supplies            37.66 

 Media: Web Site            30.48 

 Programs: Day Retreat          600.00 

 Programs: Donations            50.00 

 Programs: Facilities Rent          100.00 

 Programs: Speakers Meals 

   & PerDiem            45.00 

 Programs: Speaker Travel          228.96 

 Programs: Supplies & Equipment           34.32 

 Programs: Workshop Teachers Fees     800.00 

 Quilt Show: Printing          635.17 

 Quilt Show: Show Products          300.00 

 

TOTAL OUTFLOWS                         $    3,805.59 

 

Bank Balance 04/30/16                     $  96,352.80 

 

 
There are now two Bees  

looking for members.   
 

Contact Monica Hendewerk or  
Martha Diehl at  

beekeeper@qgplano.org  
if  you are interested. 

mailto:beekeeper@qgplano.org

